MESSAGE FROM MAYOR MISSEY MOORMAN SCHUMACHER

December 2019

Dear residents,

As 2019 draws to a close, and the holiday season is upon us, I want to take a moment to wish you all happiness and good health in the coming year. The promise of a new year brings renewed focus and new opportunities, and the Village of Channahon is excited to welcome 2020.

I am pleased to say that the Channahon Village Board, once again, voted to lower the tax rate levied by the Village of Channahon. Our efforts to broaden the tax base serve to stabilize tax rates for our residents and allow us the ability to decrease the Village of Channahon portion of the overall tax rate. In 2020, Channahon is poised to bring further economic development. Among our goals is a long term stable and diverse tax base, along with continued careful budgeting, so that potential fluctuations in the national and global economies have a less dramatic impact on our residents.

Our second goal for Channahon in 2020 is to identify, enhance and promote the things that bring us together as a community. What makes Channahon unique? Why do we choose to live here? What do we love about this community? How do we magnify all of that for our residents and potential visitors? With an eye toward preserving and accentuating our natural amenities, the Village of Channahon will focus on green space, water recreation, connections and events that serve to bring people together.

Wishing you all a warm and wonderful holiday season, and all the best in the coming year.

Best wishes,

Missey Moorman Schumacher